EIFSC Board Meeting Minutes
January 12, 2013
9:45 AM

Members present:  Joan Huggins, Susan Blocker, Melissa Haars, Michelle Catlett, Michelle DeGroot, Suzanne Manninen
Review of Last Meeting’s Minutes: Minutes were approved as revised.  Susan Blocker moved to approve, Joan Huggins seconded.
Treasurer’s Report:  Michelle DeGroot presented the 2012 year-end income/expense report.  We came out ahead of budget, although, Michelle has not received an ice bill.  Michelle DeGroot and Michelle Catlett will discuss the locker income/assignments, as there were some families that didn’t pay for lockers when paying for membership.
We also looked at the EIFSC competition and potential additional expenses/income.  
 New Members:  No new members
Skating Director Update:  
The position is not posted on VenuWorks or any other website as of yet.  Susan Blocker will follow up with Taya.  Suzanne suggested posting on the PSA, ISI, rink association websites.  
New Learn To Skate sessions just began.  We are getting a lot of beginners, but not keeping them on as they progress.  We are needing to have more “professional” coaches on ice which may help keep the kids. 
Competition update:  
Iowa Games:  We have all the judges, accountant needed.
April Competition:  We have put in bid to reserve IJS system.  The cost will be around $600.
UGL:  We are just getting started with planning.  We discussed medical volunteers.  Joan will be contacting Kaplan again about volunteering.  
Concession Update:
We have been going back and forth with Deb.  She still thinks we owe her $300, as this is the amount it would have cost her to bring in the pizza, snacks that we brought in.  Sue sent a very nice message asking for the contract which states the rules.  She sent back her contract, but no rules.  Sue asked again for the contract.  It has become clear that there are no rules written and that the “buyout” fees vary.  It has been suggested that, instead of working with the concession for upcoming competitions, we work with the Hockey Association and offer them the opportunity to host concession as a fundraiser.  Initial talks with the Hockey Association have gone well with much interest.  When the rules are finally presented, it was suggested that we sit with Doug Nelson to discuss our issues.

Great To Skate event:
The event is tomorrow.  KGAN is coming to cover the event and Suzanne has agreed to be the Board spokesperson on camera.  Melissa will be picking up some door prizes.  The skaters are asked to wear jackets and help on ice.
Melissa will be offering $15 off a Learn To Skate if people sign up.
Speed Skating and Curling may come to promote.
IPad/Dartfish Update:  We have purchased the IPad.  Chris is in the process of moving over the videos (over 500).  Chris sat down with the Board to present how the IPad is used.
Other:
Melissa will send an email out to the Club about making posters/signs for Tim and DeeDee at Nationals.  It was suggested that we do this during Club ice on Thursday night.
Michelle D. presented that, now we have the IPad, we can acquire credit card swipe equipment for use at competitions to take money for practice ice, merchandise, etc.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Michelle C. presented the idea of hosting a clinic in the summer and bringing in an outside coach, with other rinks hosting another week.  Melissa will talk with her counterparts in other Clubs to present the idea.
The Club office was cleaned this week and we are looking at cleaning out the storage garage this summer.
Next meeting will be February 2 @ 10:00 AM
Meeting was adjourned at 11:04 AM
